NEW DULUTH

postoffi the per is supp itive th tition."

ASK POSTAL BRANCH

DENIES FOREIGNERS

Members of the Gary Improvement club are behind the movement to secure a branch of the Duluth postoffice, according to J. E. Gervenack.

chairman of the committee at work on the project, will report at the next meeting of the club March 16. "It has been said," celared Gervenack, "that the majority of signers of petitions circulating here for the postoffice, were foreigners. Although the person who made that statement is supposed to be authority. I am poslitve that he never even saw the pe-

secretary of the club.